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Project Name: West Broad Marketplace - Infrastructure
Final Construction Plans 

POD – 2014 - 00256
Date Received by Public Works: December 16, 2014
Date Comments Complete: December 19, 2014

The Traffic Engineering Division has reviewed the final construction plans for POD – 2014 - 00256 – West Broad Marketplace – Infrastructure and has the following additional/outstanding comments that need to be addressed prior to the signature process.
1. Relocate the large arrow (2 directions), W1-7 sign to face the eastbound lanes on the Spine Road and line up with pavement marking skips.
2. At the Spine Road cul-de-sac, the GR-2 guardrail needs to extend along the entire edge of sidewalk or end of radius.  Provide GR-9 end treatments 50 feet in length.  
3. Stop signs should be on the Entrance Road and opposite access road only.  The Spine Road should not stop due to the number of lanes.
4. The VHB response letter dated December 12, 2014, requested DPW to grant approval of this POD limited to all but the entrance so construction can begin for the mass grading and other utility construction. For this to happen, the plan needs to be modified to not include work in the VDOT right-of-way.  Remove that area from the plan or cloud that area indicating improvements in the VDOT right-of-way are not approved with this plan.  Include a note on the plan that VDOT improvements will need to be approved concurrently or after the signal plans.   
Please let me know if you have any questions.







Sharon Smidler, P.E.







Assistant Traffic Engineer
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